Meeting :  Projects & Finance Committee.
Date :  16.3.15                  Time:   9.30am
Location:  Congleton Town Hall, Spencer Suite.
In attendance:    M.Smith, S.Foster (Chair), J.MacArthur  , P.Aston, ,G.Williams, J.W.Beardmore, M.Williamson & Bob Edwards.
	Item
	Agenda Item / discussion
	Action / comment

	1.
	Welcome and Introduction.

	Apologies:- J.Money, B.Hogan.

	2.
	Matter Arising from the last meeting  (19.1.15)
Item 2. Youth funding request for “Hands Up” day. No invoice received as yet from GH.
Item 3. SF to write to Tom Evans CEBC.  Steve has not had a reply to his correspondence as yet.

Item 3. JM to contact G.Dunnicliffe.  Actioned.Full report in agenda item 3.
	.


	3.
	Town Centre Update.
Bridestones 2.  No definitive information from either side in this project.
Capitol Walk. Jackie has had discussion with G.Dunicliffe as requested. He claims that the plans for refurbishment are in hands and just need signing off.
He is in ongoing  discussion with Leo Dean regarding the site into a Niche Craft Area.

 Only 5 current “traders” in situ, excluding charity and voluntary sector displays.

Public Realm Strategy.  There is currently a debate going on around a start date for this improvement to take place. Gas works are planned to start in town w/c 18th May and could last between 20 to 25 weeks. They are being planned around the Food & Drink Festival so as not to have any adverse effect on this event, then Xmas trading days will need to be considered.  The sub group still has to have dialogue with CEBC as to how the area should look, materials used etc. Need also to look at how the top end of Duke St is included at this time. Need at meeting between the subgroup and Cheshire East a.s.a.p.  BH to chase this up.
	SF to invite D.McGifford to our meeting 18th May.
BH to set up a meeting between the subgroup and CEBC as soon as possible.

	4.
	Projects Update..
A full report was issued before the meeting also added to The Partnership website www.congletonpartnership.co.uk

The project featured were:-

Cycleway Town Centre to Congleton Railway Station.
This is on track to be completed by March 2015. Wheel guide sited by Belmont up the steps to the station from the canal towpath. Canal towpath work planned to commence w/c 16.3. 13, towpath closed for 21 days (twitter / website info out w/e 13.3.15) Signage from Town centre to Station ready and will be sited by the end of March once everything has been completed.

Antrobus St Gardens.

Work is planned to be finished in time for next years In Bloom activity.
Tenders have gone out, sculptor has been consulted on the archway design. JB/PP have met regarding the planting of Apple Trees and Herbs. JB to contact R.Broad ( Readesmoor Practice) re contribution where their land is involved.
Cenotaph Project.
Debrief meeting held with HLF Feb 2015 issues were around achieving their “Outcomes”. Subgroup meeting planned for 31st March to discuss the way forward for the project.
Public Realm Strategy.
As reported earlier in these minutes. Some progress made but more dialogue between CEBC / Subgroup on design and materials required a.s.a.p. Still no start date agreed, gas works and xmas have to be considered in making this decision.

River Dane Walkway / Cycleway.
Site visit carried out with 13.1.15. Mark Heywood (CEBC Highways) ,Genni Butler (Public Rights of Way CEBC) & P.Hall (CSG/ SECCG)

Still waiting for overall costings, should be available w/c 23.3.15.  Railing replacement work to be carried out 19th /20th March as a safety priority.
Senior Forum. 
4th Meeting planned for 25th March. Still looking for a chair. Have altered the meeting time to day time with a view to attracting more organisations. There is a meed to really explore what the partners want to get from the forum and how we best get to the residents in general.
A Senior Health Fayre is being planned by CEBC, New Life Church, 1st October, the Partnership plans to be there, it may be a good opportunity to gain volunteers.

Walk about Dec 2014.

MS reported that as a result of a walk about around Congleton Town Centre ,ANSA had awarded the town approx. £15000 to carry out some refurbishment / maintenance work. The work which should be completed during April is to be done jointly by CEBC and CTC. MS to send out the spreadsheet detailing this.
	MS send out environmental spreadsheet to P&F Cttee

	5.
	Neighbourhood Plan.
Left in the minutes as a reminder of  the structure

The NP steering group met on 17th December when membership was agreed and 8 Themed Groups were set up.

Group

Chair

Steering Group

Brian Hogan

Housing

Jenny Unsworth

Economic Development

David Watson

Health/Education/Green Space

George Hayes
Transport /Utilities/ Infrastructure

Ant Fryer

Town Centre/Public Realm/Heritage

Steve Foster

Sustainability /Environment

Peter Aston

Communications

Tim McCloud

Parish Liaison

Jenny Unsworth

Parish engagement appears to be improving as more are prepared become involved.
The steering group have been advised (Cllr D.Brown) to get the ‘Housing@ element done and submit, the rest can be submitted at a later date. SF to check with Andrew Thompson if this is an acceptable procedure.


	.
SF to check with A.Thompson re procedure

	6.
	Wellbeing Centre/ Leisure Ctr.
No real information from CEBC.
Following a request from Cllr Brown at the Partnership Exec meeting 3.3.15, MS has sent a copy of the e-mail which went to Lee Baumanis indicating our desired services for a Wellbeing Centre in a priority order to him.

Still waiting to see plans / financial update around the Leisure Centre development / refurbishment.


	

	7.
	Youth Hub / Transport.
Youth Hub. CEBC cannot currently find a suitable facility within Congleton at a suitable cost. CEBC are currently running some services out of Fellowship House
It was agreed to remove this item off the main agenda.

Transport. Currently only being used by New Life Church (where it is stored), Glen is working on the operational procedure / documents, and will call a subgroup meeting during March.


	GW to call a transport meeting  March.

	8. 
	Funding Requests.
Funding requests were sent out to members before the meeting for information.
Copies of previous funding support and outcomes awarded to The Youth Forum were also sent out and loaded onto the website.

Requests were received from :- The Youth  Forum, CCP, Congleton Creative and CSG, the decisions were as follows:-
Youth Forum. Support for Youth Celebration Day, Hankinson’s Field/ Congleton Leisure Centre, 11th July.                                              £1000 awarded.
 EPH/CCP.  Contribution to the development  of a Community Index (Youth / Senior Forum sections) and Full Page Advert for The Partnership (Back Cover)

                                                                         £500 awarded.

Congleton Creative. Contribution towards the Hidden Places Event to be held in 4 locations within Congleton on 16th May.                          £500 awarded.
Congleton Sustainability Group -Apple Juice. To purchase both a fruit juicer and press to be used in schools and community events. Currently they  loan equipment from various sources.
                                                                        £335 awarded.
All parties have been advised and issued with a ‘terms and condition ‘ document.
There was a further 5 requests put in by The Youth Forum totalling £3500, as this would take us above the P&F Committee remit, MS was asked to send these out to The Partnership Executive for consideration. Once their replies have been received a straight majority decision will be made and appropriate action taken.

	MS send out Y.F’s 5 requests to P/ship Exec.

P/ship Ex to let MS know if and what they support.

	9.
	A.O.B.

MMW. Wished to thanks the Partnership and Mike for the in kind support she had received for her WW1 A&E Project. This was duly noted. MMW also advised that the group would be presenting a Glass Bowl to CTC, Launching the Poetry Anthology at EBA on Monday 23rd March and that all school children would be receiving a WW1 bookmark.
Partnership Insurance Renewal. This item was not covered. As the insurance runs out on 5th April MS has renewed the policy at a cost of £317.20 (cost 2014 £322.23)this covers up to 5 events where we have more than 100 people present.
	

	10.
	Date of the next meeting:-
Monday 18th May 2015, 930am.
	

	
	
	


